
 

 

  
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
The Portfolio Holder for Children and Young People, Councillor Ernest Noad has 
made the following executive decision:  
 

CHANGES TO CENTRAL GOVERNMENT FUNDING FOR MUSIC EDUCATION 

Reference Report: 
CYP PDS 210212 Changes to Central Government Funding for Music Education    
 
Decision: 
 
That the publication of the Department for Education’s National Plan for Music and 
the introduction of new funding arrangements to support music education be noted. 
 
That the steps being taken by the Council and Bromley Youth Music Trust to secure 
funding under the new arrangements be endorsed. 
 
That the reduction in the Bromley Youth Music Trust contract fee for 2012/13 and 
2013/14 as a contribution towards overall savings that the Council is required to make 
following the Government’s Comprehensive Spending Review of November 2010 be 
noted. 
 
That the activity being undertaken by Bromley Youth Music Trust to secure funding to 
offset the impact of a reduction in the level of funding from the Council be noted. 
 
Reasons: 
 

The National Plan for Music Education was published by the Government on 25th 
November 2011.  From 1st April 2012, music education will be provided through new 
music education hubs, which will deliver music education through a hub and spoke 
partnership model, bringing together local authorities and local music organisations, 
such as orchestras, choirs and other music groups to ensure that every child has a 
high quality music education, including the opportunity to learn to sing, to play an 
instrument and to play music with others.  
 
From 1 August 2012, funding for music education will be routed to the new music 
education hubs following an open application process.  As the provider of Bromley’s 
music education service, Bromley Youth Music Trust has agreed to act as the lead 
partner in the Bromley Music Hub, and has formed the Music Education Partnership 
Group to provide the broad range of expertise and resource necessary to support the 
development of a submission to the Department for Education and the Arts Council 
for England by the deadline of 17th February 2012.   
 
Following the Government's Comprehensive Spending Review of November 2010, 
the Bromley Youth Music Trust has been implementing a strategy to offset the impact 
of a reduction in the level of funding from the Council, including an increase in fees for 
lessons, group activities and services provided to schools, and was working with the 
newly-established Music Education Partnership Group to identify additional sources of 
funding, such as sold services. 

 



 
 

 

The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Children and Young People PDS 
Committee on 21st February 2012 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 
 

………………………………………….. 
Councillor Ernest Noad  
Portfolio Holder for Children and Young People 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Resources 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   27 Feb 2012 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   5 Mar 2012  
Decision Reference:   CYP12010 

 
 


